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SUPPLEMENTAL ANNOUNCEMENT
PROPOSED CHANGE OF AUDITOR

Reference is made to the announcement of Wan Kei Group Holdings Limited (the “Company”, together 

with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) dated 26 February 2024 in relation to the proposed change of auditor 

(the “Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined, capitalised terms used herein shall have the same 

meanings as those defined in the Announcement.

The Board would like to supplement that the reasons leading to the resignation of HLB as the auditors of 

the Company with effect from the date of conclusion of the EGM being (i) the Company could not reach 

consensus with HLB on the audit fee in respect of the audit of the consolidated financial statements of 

the Group for the year ending 31 March 2024; and (ii) for the purpose of maintaining good corporate 

governance, the Audit Committee and the Board also considered that a rotation of auditor will help 

enhance the independence of the auditor as HLB has been serving as the auditors of the Company since 

May 2016, and also enable the Company to benefit from the fresh perspectives and views which the new 

auditors has to offer.

All other information contained in the Announcement remains unchanged and continues to be valid 

for all purposes. This announcement is a supplement to and should be read in conjunction with the 

Announcement.
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